September 30, 2005
**via email/post**
Fisheries and Oceans Canada
Fish Habitat Management Branch
Suite 101, 5204 50" Avenue
Yellowknife, NT X1A 1E2

Attention: Ernest Watson
Area Habitat Biologist

Dear Mr. Watson:

Reply to Information Reguest IR0405-002-2 Response in Connection with Environmental
Assessment: LUP MV2004C0030, MVEIRB File EA 0405-02

We refer to the response by Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFO) to information reguest
IR0405-002-2 dated August 24, 2005. This response contained a site visit report by DFO
following an inspection of the Prairie Creek site on July 20, 2005, in connection with Canadian
Zinc Corporation’s (CZN) proposed Phase 3 drilling program.

The DFO report contained specific advice to CZN on what actions are or are not to be taken to
prevent a potential harmful alteration, disruption or destruction (HADD) of fish habitat. CZN is
pleased fo confirm that it intends {o follow the advice provided without exception.

If you have any questions, please contact us at 604-688-2001

Yours truly,
CANADIAN ZINC CORPORATION

{lf
David P. Harpley, P. Geo.
Environmental Coordinator

Suite 1710-650 West Georgia Street
Vancouver, BC V6B 4N9
Tel: (604) 688-2001 Fax: (604) 688-2043

E-mail: david@canadianzinc.com, Website: www.canadianzinc.com /l/(j -



